
Re: Neighborly safety notice to all staff of the North Clackamas School District
01/29/2021

Dear North Clackamas educators:

I was a student at Sam Barlow High School and graduated in 2008 (Deep Creek Elementary and 
Damascus Middle schools came before Barlow—these are all schools in the nearby Gresham-Barlow 
District).  Since I now live in Happy Valley instead of Boring, I really feel a duty to write to you about 
a dangerous new product you're likely to be pressured to use.  The premier nutrition foundation, the 
Weston A. Price Foundation—yes, the same one that taught me how to remineralize cavities in my own
mouth with proper nutrition (!)—has released an excellent and *concise* flyer on the dangers of the 
new coronavirus vaccinations (this is available in three configurations in PDF format).  They 
recommend giving the flyer out to ten people and asking each of them to do the same.  You can 
download three different configurations of the flyer at their page here: 
https://www.westonaprice.org/covid-19-vaccines-important-points/  Otherwise, just use the attachment.

In an effort to warn the community about the great dangers of a new product which has now reached 
the market, I have (so far) distributed about 827 copies of this flyer door-to-door here in Happy Valley, 
and have called every news station in Oregon and many hospitals.  I've also mailed the flyer to several 
nursing homes.  It appears that the educators are the next group to which they want to administer this 
new vaccination.  I first emailed the Gresham-Barlow District and now I'm reaching out to yours.

The feedback has been overwhelmingly positive.  Even those who have been initially upset by the 
information in the flyer have responded very positively, if willing to talk with me about the matter or if 
willing to investigate the matter further on their own.  Very few—those unwilling to learn—have not 
responded well.  One lady (staff from a nursing home) called me about the flyer I had mailed; she was 
very upset.  But since she was willing to listen, she realized after talking with me for about 20 minutes 
that I didn't get my information from Facebook (as all of the lying, government-approved media 
organizations have stated) and she was open-minded, by the end of the phone call, to the idea that I was
doing a good thing rather than being some kind of a menace to public health.  

In short: you should not feel alone if you have any doubts about the safety and/or efficacy of the new 
vaccines.  As it turns out, most people—in this country, in this state and in our area—don't believe that 
the government owns their bodies or the bodies of their children, as that is full slavery!

If you were living in George Orwell's ugly, dystopian novel, 1984...would you recognize it?  How 
about if you were living in Aldous Huxley's Brave New World?  Brave New World was certainly 
required reading back when I went to high school.  What is the effect of this assignment?  Has the 
effect been to sufficiently warn students to be alert enough to see that their nation is becoming 
totalitarian, or has the effect been just to acclimate those students—to merely 'get them used to it'?  As 
it turns out, we have long had electronic devices recording and storing every conversation in the very 
same way that “Big Brother” watches the public through every television set in Orwell's 1984; the 
surveillance system I'm referring to is called the NSA.  What about the word 'mother'?  Is 'mother' now 
a curse word, as is the case in the book Brave New World?  Yes, the word 'mother' is already a curse 
word, for those few stragglers remaining who still believe the mainstream media: the terminology used 
is “internet moms.”  In the 1980s or 1990s, they never could have gotten away with any similar 

Page 1 of 3

https://www.westonaprice.org/covid-19-vaccines-important-points/


terminology of disparagement because the internet wasn't widely used; the only similar wording would 
have been “library moms.”  If they—the “news”—would have slandered “library moms” in the 1980s 
or 1990s, they would have been laughed out of town.  People would chuckle, “What is this now?  You 
think I'm going to watch your news station ever again?  This isn't the Soviet Union.  You want to bash 
people who do their own research at the library—people who are well-informed?  Why don't you move 
to the USSR where they have all kinds of censorship?  We have something called the 1st Amendment 
here.”  Yes, it's true, folks: 'mother' has become a curse word in the new society they're trying to create. 

You should be aware that a large percentage of health care workers have already declined the new 
shots, and that the dominant future is that you educators will be told there isn't any other way to “get 
back to normal.”  For those who want some more details about the coronavirus vaccinations I can 
recommend my booklet (24 leaves on 8.5” x 11” paper) which is free at the Reports page of my 
website.  It's called “FINAL SAFETY ALERT to AMERICA'S HEALTH CARE WORKERS, DEC. 
2020”.  With the amount of information that has come in about injury reports since the WAPF flyer and
my 24-leaf booklet were written, it is fair to say that both are now outdated; nevertheless, each is still a 
very good place to start.

You're in a skilled profession and can't be swiftly replaced.  If you all refuse the shots, there is nothing 
that any administrators can do (this assumes the administration would be upset with that choice—I do 
not know them well enough to know if that is a valid assumption at all).  You can't *all* be fired.  
Every other school district in the nation is facing the same choice.  The same is true if any significant 
percentage refuses—it wouldn't have to be 100% of the teachers refusing in order for this strategy to be
successful.  I would think even an abysmally-low 15% refusal rate would be enough to end a mandate 
policy.

I hope that you get started by reading the flyer and checking all 15 references.  Then you might go for 
the 24-leaf booklet I made.  There is an entire chapter on vaccinations in my book, which is free in PDF
format at my website (the book was written before the lockdowns).  I have vowed, for the sake of 
credibility, not to make any royalties on the book.  Nobody should be able to convincingly say, “He 
only wrote that to make money selling books.”  There should be no obstacles standing in the way of 
people adopting the material.  I believe that with G-d's help, this book will begin to turn the world 
right-side-up.  I believe it is what's most needed in our time.

Jokes were inappropriate for most of the book because of the subject matter.  

In 2010, HHS (Health and Human Services) did a study of 715,000 Americans and found that 1 adverse
event is reported for every 39 vaccines administered.  A 2016 HHS study found that 19.5% of Adverse 
Drug Events (ADEs) for children under 5 in the emergency room were reported as vaccine adverse 
events.  The US government says that fewer than 1% of vaccine adverse events are reported.  Why, 
then, have we been told for decades by the CDC that vaccine injuries are “1 in a million”?  HHS is the 
parent agency of the CDC!  (Four supportive studies are cited at this article by RFK, Jr. : 
https://childrenshealthdefense.org/news/vaccine-injuries-ratio-one-for-every-39-vaccines-
administered/)  There are vast bodies of scientific literature about the dangers and efficacy problems of 
vaccinations (please see the vaccinations chapter in my book), but the above article gives an excellent 
introduction to a topic that is much larger than the newest shots.

It can seem convincing, for those few who may still trust the “news,” (FOX, CNN, MSNBC, ABC, 
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NBC, CBS, NPR, etc. etc.) that vaccinations would be the only answer to the immediate health 
problem the world is facing—after all, this is what we all have heard for many months on an almost 
daily basis.  But there are other answers!  Please check the references in the WAPF flyer yourselves.

The reason why a dictatorship—of which medical tyranny is merely one component—has slowly 
swallowed our nation (over a period of decades) is because this nation turned its back on G-d.  When 
the world achieves full repentance, there will be no more dictatorships anywhere since our nation won't
need any more crushing harshness to refine its character.  Surely it is for our own sins that tyrants in the
shadows have been set over our heads, and there is no amount of *secular* political activism efforts 
that will give us freedom.  Counterintuitively, in order to be the freest we must follow the rules: G-d's 
rules.  For this reason, it should be clear that any organized boycott by educators of this new 
pharmaceutical product is merely a bandage on the problem and not the ultimate answer.

Remember, folks: “Only science which has lost faith in itself must use power instead of reason to 
convince others.”

—Nicholas Von Hoffman, KNX Radio, March 3, 1977

May G-d bless you for your consideration of this politically-charged topic!  I welcome any questions 
you may have.

A Noahide (a Righteous Gentile who receives instruction from the Orthodox rabbis),

John

John H. Hingson IV, Health and Homestead Consultant
Insulting Consulting™ 
www.InsultingConsulting.net

Sent from my Windows 10-enabled desktop PC via *wired* cable internet connection
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